
83%  Support  for  Direct  EV
Sales in Connecticut
A  poll  released  by  the  Electric  Vehicle  (EV)  Club  of
Connecticut shows that a significant majority of Connecticut
residents  support  direct  sales  from  Electric  Vehicle
companies. 83% of respondents support direct sales of electric
vehicles to consumers, and only 17% oppose it.  Support for
direct  sales  is  bipartisan,  broad,  and  deep  across  many
different demographics and all sections of Connecticut.

Support for direct sales is growing throughout the state of
Connecticut  and  nationwide.  Last  week,  two  letters  were
released—one from a broad coalition of 27 interest groups
representing  environmental,  free-market,  pro-innovation,
labor,  and  consumer  protection;   another  from  75  leading
academics—both urging state governments to remove restrictions
on direct sales and service of electric vehicles. Among the
academic signers of the letter were 7 former chief economists
of the Federal Trade Commission and Department of Justice, and
one Nobel Laureate.

Transportation Committee Chair Senator Will Haskell stated,
“This poll is astounding. It turns out that the Connecticut
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State  Capitol  is  the  only  place  where  selling  Electric
Vehicles directly to consumers is controversial. It’s time for
the legislature to listen to the will of the public, pave the
way for 21rst Century jobs, and give consumers a choice as to
where they buy their next car.”

Barry Kresch, President of the EV Club of Connecticut noted,
“These  results,  while  overwhelmingly  favorable,  are  not  a
surprise. This is exactly what I hear all the time on a more
informal basis. It is reflected in the fact that everyone who
testified at the public hearings who was not associated with a
dealership was in favor of the bill. I get asked all the time
why we force people to go out of state to buy the EV of their
choice.  It’s  time  we  listen  to  consumers,  accelerate  EV
adoption, and embrace innovation.”

“The poll conducted by GQR is proof positive that Connecticut
consumers believe in the freedom to choose how they wish to
purchase their vehicles,” said James Chen, Vice President of
Public Policy at Rivian Automotive. “Senate Bill 127, which
would allow the direct sales of electric vehicles in the state
of Connecticut would be an obvious win-win for Connecticut
drivers,  the  free-market,  and  the  state’s  environmental
goals.”

GQR conducted a survey of 500 likely 2022 general election
voters in Connecticut from April 16-18, 2021. The survey was
conducted via cell phones using a text-to-web platform. The
margin of error is +/- 4.4 percentage points at the 95 percent
confidence  interval;  the  margin  of  error  is  higher  among
subgroups. Electric Vehicle (EV) manufacturers Lucid Motors,
Rivian, and Tesla sponsored the poll.

This  is  the  question  wording:  “As  you  may  know,  the
Connecticut General Assembly is considering a bill to change
existing laws related to vehicle sales. This bill will allow
electric-vehicle  manufacturers  such  as  Tesla,  Rivian,  and
Lucid to open their own brick-and-mortar stores in the state,



where they can sell vehicles directly to consumers rather than
going through traditional car dealerships. Do you support or
oppose this bill to allow direct sales from electric-vehicle
manufacturers in Connecticut?”

About GQR: “For almost four decades, we have used innovative
polling  and  opinion  research  to  help  leading  candidates,
parties, government leaders, corporations, and advocacy groups
across the United States and around the world.”
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